
 

August 10, 2022 

Web Announcement 2865 

 
Attention Behavioral Health Providers:  Updated Form FA-11B for 
Mental Health Request for Partial Hospitalization Program (PHP) and 
Intensive Outpatient Program (IOP) Services 
The Division of Health Care Financing and Policy (DHCFP) has updated the Mental Health Request for Partial 
Hospitalization Program (PHP) and Intensive Outpatient Program (IOP) Services prior authorization request form 
FA-11B.  Please use the new form effective immediately. 

The information requested has been updated for the Treatment Plan (formerly listed as “Current Symptoms”) and 
Days of the Week Treatment Provided sections on the form. 

Web Announcement 2415 provides information regarding the Medicaid Services Manual (MSM) Chapter 400 
policy updates for PHP and IOP services effective January 2021.  Accepted PHP and/or IOP  documentation must be 
on file with DHCFP to submit prior authorization for recipient services. 

Form FA-11B is used for initial prior authorization (including retrospective) and for concurrent authorizations; it is 
also used for transfer between Partial Hospitalization and Intensive Outpatient programs, as medically necessary 
and clinically indicated.  The updated form FA-11B is available online on the Providers Forms webpage. 

Please direct questions to the DHCFP Behavioral Health Unit (BHU) email inbox at: 
BehavioralHealth@dhcfp.nv.gov.  
 

https://www.medicaid.nv.gov/Downloads/provider/web_announcement_2415_20210122.pdf
https://www.medicaid.nv.gov/providers/forms/forms.aspx
mailto:BehavioralHealth@dhcfp.nv.gov

